
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear  
 
Request for information - ATISN 17506 
 
Thank you for your request for information which I received on 17 May. I apologise for 
the delay in sending this response.  
 
Your request 
 

You asked for the following information regarding road traffic accidents in relation to 
the B4235 between Chepstow & Newchurch for the last 10 years: 2012-2022: 
 

1. The number of road traffic incidents, location and severity including 
vehicles leaving road but no causality.  
 

2. The number of times a police camera has been deployed on this section 
and number of speeding offences captured and penalties issued. 

 
Our Response 
 
I can confirm that we hold some of the information you have requested.  
 
For question one, the information we hold on the road collision data between 2012 to 
2022 for B4235 Usk road can be found below. Travel restrictions in 2020 and 2021, 
due to COVID-19, likely resulted in reduced road collisions. The figures below cover 
only road collisions reported to the police involving personal injury. The Welsh 
Government does not collect information on road collisions that do not involve a 
casualty.  
 

Road collision data for B4235 Usk road 

between Chepstow & Newchurch  

       

 Collision severity   

Year Serious Slight Total  
2012 0 0 0  
2013 0 2 2  
2014 0 1 1  
2015 1 0 1  
2017 1 0 1  
2018 0 1 1  
2019 2 0 2  
2020 0 1 1  
2021 1 2 3  
2022 2 4 6  

     

Source: Welsh Government Stats19 data 
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For your second question, we do not hold this information. Gosafe/Police are 
responsible for speed enforcement, therefore may I suggest that you contact them 
directly for this information using the link below: 
 
https://www.gosafe.org/contact-us/general-enquiries/ 
 
 
Next steps 
  
If you are dissatisfied with the Welsh Government’s handling of your request, you can 
ask for an internal review within 40 working days of the date of this response.  
Requests for an internal review should be addressed to the Welsh Government’s 
Freedom of Information Officer at:  
 
Information Rights Unit,  
Welsh Government, 
Cathays Park,  
Cardiff,  
CF10 3NQ  
 
or Email: Freedomofinformation@gov.wales 
 
Please remember to quote the ATISN reference number above.     
 
You also have the right to complain to the Information Commissioner.  The Information 
Commissioner can be contacted at:  Information Commissioner’s Office,  
Wycliffe House,  
Water Lane,  
Wilmslow,  
Cheshire,  
SK9 5AF. 
 
However, please note that the Commissioner will not normally investigate a complaint 
until it has been through our own internal review process. 
 

 
Yours sincerely 
 

https://www.gosafe.org/contact-us/general-enquiries/
mailto:Freedomofinformation@gov.wales

